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VIA EMAIL 

RBC@bht.com October 31, 2011 
bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com 

 BC HYDRO 
TAPPENVALE FARM STRAY VOLTAGE COMPLAINT 
                                                                      EXHIBIT A-15 

 

Mr. R. Brian Wallace Ms. Janet Fraser 
Bull, Housser & Tupper LLP  Chief Regulatory Officer 

3000 Royal Centre  British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority 
PO Box 11130 16

th
 Floor, 333 Dunsmuir Street  

1055 West Georgia Street Vancouver, BC  V6B 5R3 
Vancouver, BC  V6E 3R3  
 

Dear Mr. Wallace and Ms. Fraser: 
 

Re:  British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority 

Tappenvale Farm Stray Voltage Complaint 
 

The British Columbia Util ities Commission (Commission) has received the letter dated September 22, 2011 from Bill  and Jil l 
Kennedy of Tappenvale Farm, with an attached letter from British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority (BC Hydro) dated 
September 8, 2011 and a letter from the Kennedys to BC Hydro dated July 20, 2011 (Exhibit B-32).  The Commission has also 

received the letter from BC Hydro dated September 28, 2011 which enclosed BC Hydro’s Tappenvale Farm Stray Voltage 
and System Neutral Tests Report dated June 14, 2011 (Report) (Exhibit C1-21). 
 

To assist the Commission evaluate the Report, BC Hydro is requested to provide a description of the configuration of the 

electrical system at the farm when the tests were done.  Was the Variable Threshold Neutral Isolator in or out of service? 
Was the isolation transformer in or out of service? Also, how did BC Hydro measure the bonding conductor resistances and 
the util ity system neutral resistance? 
 

The letters indicate that BC Hydro is not prepared to make further cha nges to its distribution system as requested by 

Tappenvale Farm, or to reimburse Tappenvale Farm for its costs. Tappenvale Farm reluctantly accepts that decision, and 
requests that the Commission terminate the inquiry into its Complaint without further process. BC Hydro supports this 
approach. 
 

Therefore, subject to BC Hydro providing the information requested above, the Commission terminates the inquiry 
regarding the Tappenvale Farm Stray Voltage Complaint. A considerable amount of information has been generated in this 
inquiry, and the Commission will  retain the evidentiary record to date in its fi les so that it will  be available for future 
reference if needed. 

 Yours truly, 
 
 Alanna Gill is 
JBW/dd 

cc: Mr. Bil l  and Ms Jil l  Kennedy 
Tappenvale Farm 
tappvale@shuswap.net 
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